
Dear Sir or Madame,  
 
I strongly oppose Bill HB 3063 or any mandatory vaccine bills. I believe parents should retain 
their rights to refuse vaccinations without being coerced, and I believe all children should 
have access to an education regardless of vaccination status. 

 

The American Medical Association website clearly states that Informed Consent for medical 
procedures is fundamental in both law and ethics.  
 

“Informed Consent 
Code of Medical Ethics Opinion 2.1.1 
Informed consent to medical treatment is fundamental in both ethics and law. Patients 
have the right to receive information and ask questions about recommended treatments so 
that they can make well-considered decisions about care. Successful communication in the 
patient-physician relationship fosters trust and supports shared decision making.” 
 
I cannot financially homeschool, I have to work to support my son. That is not an option for 
many of us. If we want our children to stay in school, then we would have NO CHOICE but to 
vaccinate. This is not informed consent to medical procedure, this is coerced. We would be 
forced to vaccinate and put our children at risk, because every vaccine carries a risk and 
documented potential side effects, according to the CDC(3): 
• Seizures 
• High fever, above 105* 
• Permanent brain damage 
• Deafness 
• Joint-pain 
• Pneumonia 
• Encephalitis 
• Meningitis 
• Death 
 
The state nor any government own our bodies or our children’s bodies.  
All children in the United States have the right to go to school and not be discriminated 
against. 
 
I urge you to reconsider, as this will harm more than it will help. This Bill will be taking away 
our rights to informed consent and our children’s rights to free public education. 
 
Medical freedom without coercion is fundamental in America. 
 
 

Thank you for your time and consideration, 

 

 

Adriana Candeloro 

Portland, Oregon 

503 705 5344 

 


